
I would be willing to testify before the Ohio Senate advocating the retention of the current state statute 
requiring front license plates. 
 
In the early 1980's I was able to assist two different suburban Cleveland Police Departments, via a front 
plate. 
 
In one instance, it involved a burglary in East Cleveland, for which I received a Crime Prevention award 
and a cassette tape of the Police pursuit after my call to them.  In the instance of Moreland Hills I 
assisted in identifying a hit-and-run motorist via the front plate. 
 
Please do consider my offer to testify at any state assembly hearings on front license plates. 
 
P.S. I have a son servicing as an U.S. Army Captain and I have a son-in-law policeman 
 


